
| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

 
For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Tweed River High School  
Works notification 3 May 2022 

Tweed River High school is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities, as 
well as new specialist vocational education facilities. 

Remediation activities  
During planned hazardous material testing as part of upgrade works at Tweed River High School, potential 
asbestos containing material was located around the poultry shed. The area has been isolated and testing will be 
conducted by an independent hygienist to confirm the exact nature of the material.   

This area will be remediated in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and 
SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and 
guidelines. 

All remediation works will be conducted outside of school hours and testing will be completed to ensure the 
area has been fully remediated. The school will receive a clearance certificate before the area is open to students 
and staff.  

Safety is the number one priority for School Infrastructure NSW and we are following all health advice in relation 
to construction sites. The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority and we will continue to keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

